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NOTICE 

ALEXANDER AND PARK AVENUES 

CONSTRUCTION DELAYED 
 

Please be advised that construction work on Alexander Avenue and Park 

Avenue has been delayed due to the weather. 

 

Town Council recently approved a Change Order to the construction contract 

with New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co. to extend the project completion date 

from August 31, 2018 to September 30, 2018. 

 

Extending the project completion date is necessary to allow time for soil 

saturated by extensive large rain events to dry. The water table under 

Alexander Avenue and Park Avenue is very high as result of recent large rain 

events, which results in wet soils that cannot be properly overlaid with 

asphalt base and wearing course materials. Placing asphalt base and wearing 

course materials on unsuitable soils will result in street surface failure. 

 

An asphalt scratch course has been applied on Alexander Avenue and Park 

Avenue to accommodate vehicle traffic until the soil underneath dries, after 

which any necessary sub-base repairs will be made and asphalt base and 

wearing course will be applied. 

 

The Borough and New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co. apologize for this 

inconvenience and thank vehicle operators for your patience during the street 

construction delay. Depending on the weather, the project should be finished 

by mid-September. 

 

Please contact Brian Fogal, Engineering Supervisor at 717-263-7741 or 

bfogal@chambersburgpa.gov with questions. 
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